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PRESS CONTACTS

Michael Cullinane, University of Wisconsin
(608) 263-1755
mmcullin@facstaff.wisc.edu
Associate Director, Center for Southeast Asian Studies
“This is an important and momentous act…in what I hope will be a national process to rectify some
of the distortions of the past.”

Prof. Kyle Ward, Vincennes University
KWard@indian.vinu.edu
Author of In the Shadow of Glory: the 13th Minnesota in the Spanish American and Philippine
American Wars, 1898-1899.

James W. Loewen
jloewen@zoo.uvm.edu
This Washington, DC based historian featured the Minnesota plaque issue in his second book, Lies Across
America (pp. 136-143).  Loewen won an American Book Award for Lies My Teacher Taught Me.

Hon. Albert F. del Rosario
(202) 467-9366 (202) 467-9364
HEAmbassador@philippineembassy-usa.org
Ambassador of the Republic of the Philippines—Speaker for February 4 installation

Major General Eugene R. Andreotti
(651) 282-4664
Minnesota Adjutant General
“The Minnesota National Guard supports the accurate portrayal of historic events.”

Ken Meter, Philippine Study Group of Minnesota
(612) 869-8664
kmeter@crcworks.org
Initiator of plaque campaign & legislative coordinator

Ann Klefstad
(218) 525-3037 (218) 393-9149 (cell)
klefkal@cpinternet.com
Design coordinator and sculptor of plaque



Press Contacts, continued
Sen. Sandra Pappas
(651) 296-1802
sen.sandra.pappas@senate.leg.state.mn.us
Sponsor of Senate legislation that funded corrective plaque

Tito Sumangil
(753) 771-0676
Attempted to engage Minnesota Historical Society in discussion about content of plaque in 1972

Ian Stewart
(651) 296-6808
Deputy Director, Minnesota Historical Society

Lt. Gov. Mae Schunk
(651) 296-3391
Chair, Capitol Area Architectural and Planning Board

Lita Malicsi
(612) 869-2397
LitaMalicsi@aol.com
Respected elder in Filipino community; Former coordinator of the Philippine Centennial Movement—Minnesota
Chapter

Milegua Layese
(612) 625-7051 (w) (651) 646-1985 (h)
mlayese@soils.umn.edu
Co-chair, Philippine Study Group of Minnesota

Art Adiarte
(651) 296-5018 (w) (651) 224-5349 (h)
aadiarte@dted.state.mn.us
Chair of corrective plaque campaign for PSGM

Glen Rodriguez King
(763) 571-7696
gking@forestlake.k12.mn.us
Cultural Society of Filipino-Americans
“I found the whole process of the plaque correction to be an extremely valuable educational
experience.  Few in the Filipino community even knew of the plaque's existence much less its
inaccuracies.  It certainly sparked a lively dialogue among us and has led to more interest in Filipino
history….I have always felt that I was a Minnesotan in full standing and a proud Filipino.”

Dodge Flores
(651) 730-2430 (651) 783-1860
Dodgeflores@edina.realty.com
Fil-Minnesota


